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No Outstanding Loans in The Dallas School District
Dallas School Board learned

at its Dec. 14 meeting that as of

that date there are no loans or

notes outstanding for the school

district. Also, Thomas Jenkins,

business, noted that Certificates

of Deposit in the amount of

$400,000 have been purchased

since mid-November.

Milton Evans, board presi-

dent, listed committee chair-

men for the 1971-72 year. They

are: William Price, athletic;

Patricia Gregory, cafeteria;

Ernest Ashbridge, finance-in-

surance; Hanford Eckman,

personnel; William Cutten,

policy; Garvin Smith, property;

Fred Dymond, transportation;

and Bernard Novicki, vocation-

technical school.

Approval was given to Reese

Pelton to attend Pennsylvania

Music Educators Association,

Pittsburgh, Jan. 6-8; and to

Robert L. Rober

Approval was given to Reese

Pelton to attend Pennsylvania

x Educators Association,

Pi¥tsburgh, Jan. 6-8; and to

Robert L. Dolbear to serve as

chairman of evaluation com-

mittee, Pocomore High School,

-Pocomore City, Md., March 14-

17.

On recommendation of Dr.

Linford A. Werkheiser, superin-
tendent, the board adopted a re-

solution to implement the 1971-

72 contract with professional

employes, as of Nov. 14. *‘The

Pay Board guidelines for Phase

II of the wage-price freeze in-

dicate that contractual agree-

ments reached prior to Nov. 13,

may be implemented beginning

Nov. 14,” Dr. Werkheiser re-

ported. He added that the ad-

ministration was awaiting word

on retroactivity.

Mary S. Jones, Bette S.

Thomas, Paul Warchal, and

Mary Zoolkowski were granted
additional pay increasement for

earning graduate credits.

Also as a result of the lifting of

the wage-price freeze, the board

approved a resolution that ca-

feteria employees be paid ac-

cording to the 1971-72 hourly

rate.

Resignation was accepted

from Andrea Fulton, profes-

sional employe in the Dallas

Junior High School, effective

Jan. 28, 1972. In other business

concerning teachers, Joan Law-

son was appointed a full-time

substitute professional;

Katherine Faerber, Lewis

Chere, Joanne Killian, Marilyn

Mesaros, William Howett and

Gregory Zionkowski were

added to the list of available

substitute teachers.

Dallas School District will

serve as the sponsoring agency

for the establishment and oper-

ation of an E.S.E.A. Title III

project entitled Dallas Team

Approach to Language Ex-

perience. This is a federally
funded project and Dr. Werk-

heiser was designated to serve

as authorized representative in

the receiving of this grant. If

deemed a successful project,

board agreed that consideration

will be given to continue all, or

some of the proposed activites

underthis grant through the use

of local funds; such considera-

tion to be executed no later than

60 days after the termination of

the federal funding.

Permission was given to use

building as follows: Shavertown

Lutheran Church Cub Pack din-

 

Trucksville
by Nelson Woolbert

Brownie Troop 627 held its

Christmas party in the fire hall

oy evening. Carols were
sung,gifts were exchanged, and
refreshments were served.

Carol Williamson is the group’s

Bier

Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Chamberlain, Grove Street, will

entertain on Christmas eve.

Family members will be guests.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Martin,

Bunker Hill Road, have pur-

chased and moved to the former

Holland residence on Highland

Avenue.

Mr. and Mrs. David Mathers,

Staub Road, will entertain

members of their families on

Christmas day.

Frank Parkhurst

Conyngham, a student at the

University of Pennsylvania in

Philadelphia, will spend the

Christmas holidays with his

parents, Mr. and Mrs. William

L. Conyngham, Chase Road.

Mrs. M.J. Kolesar, Fort Bliss,

Texas, has returned to her

home after visiting relatives

and friends in the area.

Auxiliary to Trucksville Fire

Company held their Christmas
party in the fire hall Tuesday

evening. Fireman and their

wives were guests.

Mr. and Mrs. Basil Russin,

Lakewood, Ohio, will spend the

Christmas holiday with her

mother, Mrs. Alys J. Woolbert,

Rice Street.

William Lohman, Lohman

Street, will celebrate his bir-

thday Christmas day.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ash,

Harris Hill Road, will entertain

members of their families on

Christmas eve.

 

 

DONALD THRASH
Donald Eugene Thrash, day-

old son of Mr. and Mrs. Donald
Hunlock

Creek RD 2, died Sunday in
Mercy Hospital. His mother is

the former Sharon Thomas.

Surviving in addition to his

parents are a sister, Christine,

at home; maternal grand-

parents, Mr. and Mrs. Franklin

Thomas, Lily Lake.
The funeral was held from the
go Funeral Home, Sweet
‘alley, with services Wed-

nesday in Our Lady of Mt.

Carmel Church, Lake Silk-

worth. Burial was in Maple
Tl Cemetery.

EARLE M. HAGAMAN
Earle M. Hagaman, a former

resident of Trucksville, died

Dec. 14 at the naval hospital in

Bethesda, Md.

A veteran of World Wars I and

IT and the Korean conflict, Mr.

Hagaman served as a chief

petty officer in the Navy. After
his retirement from the Navy he
was employed by the Bureau of
Standards, Washington, D.C.

Survivors include his widow

and a sister, Mrs. Stephen B.

Finney, Trucksville.

Obituaries
Funeral services were held at

Arlington with burial in
Arlington National Cemetery.

MICHAEL NEMETZ

The death of Michael Nemetz,

Box 26, Lower Birch Grove

Road, Shavertown, was attri-

buted to a heart attack Dec. 16.

He was pronounced dead on

arrival at Nesbitt Memorial

- Hospital.

Born in Wyoming, he was

employed by the Exeter Coal

Company until his retirement in

1957.

Survivors include his widow,

the former Hilda Frankenfield;

a son, George, Chase; a

daughter, Mrs. Dale Jackson,

Warminster; brothers, George,

Dallas; Andrew, Plainsboro,

N.J.; Joseph, New York City;

Frank, Carverton; sisters,
Anna, Dolores and Mary, all of

Wyoming; nine grandchildren.

The funeral was held

Saturday morning from the

Edward J. Blazejewski Funeral

Home, with the Rev. A. James

Cara, pastor of Bennett Presby-

terian Church, officiating.

Burial was in Wyoming
Cenetery, Wyoming.
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David Cutten, a student at

Dean Junior College, Franklin,

Mass., will spend the Christmas

holidays with his parents, Mr.

and Mrs. William F. Cutten,

Atherholdt Drive.

Mrs. Duncan Montgomery,

Manassquan, N.J., is visiting

her son and daughter-in-law,

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mont-

gomery and family, Hickory
Street.

Friendship Class of

Trucksville United Methodist

Church met in the educational

building Tuesday evening. A

Christmas party followed the
meeting. Carols were sung,

gifts exchanged, and refresh-

ments were served.

Jacob Harris, son of Mr. and

Mrs. Jacob N. Harris, Cliffside

Avenue, will celebrate his 11th

birthday Dec. 31. He attends

Dallas Intermediate Grade

School.

Samuel Perkins, Norristown,

will visit his mother, Mrs. C.A.

Perkins, Maple Street, during

the holiday period.

David Lashford, Huntsville

Road, was a participant when

the Luzerne County Community

College entertained for the

patients at Retreat State

Hospital Wednesday afternoon.
Alan F. Nichols, Carverton

Road, was elected first vice
president of the Crime Clinic of

Greater Wyoming Valley at a

recent meeting of that group.
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ner in junior high school, Feb.

9; Rotary Club dinner, junior

high school, Feb. 26; Dallas Boy

Scouts dinner honoring Eagle

scouts in senior high school,

March 9; Dallas Blue and Gold

dinner, senior high school, at a

date to be announced.

New stage curtains will be in-

stalled in the senior high school

by Jan. 15. The contract was

awarded to Harrisburg Stage

Equipment Company at a cost

of $1,842.

New Pamphlet Explains

School Bus Regulations

“Stop! It’s the Law!”

This is the title of a new pam-

phlet explaining provisions of

the vehicle code pertaining to

school buses, including a new

ruling regarding the use of

flashing amber lights, it was

announced today by Julius A.

Trombetta, director of the

bureau of traffic safety, Penn-

sylvania Department of Trans-

portation.
Trombetta said that while re-

gulations governing school

buses and traffic are unchan-

ged, the pamphlet points out

that with the start of the 1971-72

school term the new ruling is a

valuable asset to motorists in
alerting them to the fact that a

school bus is planning to stop

and drivers should be prepared

to stop within not less than 10

feet of a school bus halting to

discharge or pick up passen-

gers.
“The flashing amber lights,”

the PennDOT safety official

said, “‘must be activated by the

school bus operator not more

than 300 feet and not less than

150 feet from the point at which

the driver plans to stop.”

Trombetta said that the

pamphlet should serve as a ‘‘re-

fresher course’ for experienced

motorists and an aid to new

drivers.

Photo by Alex Rebar

Events on Christmas Night  
Santa and his elves get ready

Then they pack the sleigh,

After they hook up the deer

He's usually onhis way.

Sants flys right through the air

With Rudolph at the lead,

And when he lands on your roof,

Down the chimney he’ll succeed.

He’ll wish you a Merry Christmas

And a good one for you and me.

Debbie Kocher

Grade 6-B

Lehman

 

   
  

 

   
  
  
  
  
   

  

 

   
  
  
   
  

  

  
   

 

   
  
  

    
   

Riding-Ho 4-H Horse Club held its first Christmas party recently

at Lehman Firehall. Special guests were representatives of

Plymouth Kiwanis, which sponsors the club. Those present

were, first row, left to right, Tom Miller, Mike Sutton, Larry

Steele, Debbie McKeel, Beth Finn, Chuck Winner, Tara Geurin,

Keith Amershek, Kurt Pyle, Albert Geurin. Second row,

Margaret Godek, Brenda Palmer, Carol Steele, Dawn House,

Linda Gray, Tracy Garinger, Debbie Palmer, Sandy Partchey,

Brenda Palmer. Third row, Linda McKeel, Mrs. Alex Rebar,

Sherman Sutton, Willard Durbin, Mrs. Willard Durbin, Joseph

Hosey, Mrs. Joseph Hosey, Mary Hosey, Jane Morris and Mrs.

James Finn.

 

 

 

Subscribe To The Post

Inowdon
FUNERAL DIRECTORS
te

Dignified funerals

that everyone

can afford.

HAROLD C. SNOWDON
HAROLD C. SNOWDON,JR.
RICHARD W. SNOWDON

 

 

 

GINO'S
FAIRVIEW
SHOE STORE

RECORDS
KEPT ON

 

Dallas Shopping Center

“Your Family

Shoe Store’’
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tJane's SlackRack
MEMORIAL HWY - DALLAS

across from Crown Imperial Lanes

675-3169

Ist. Quality Merchandise

PANTY HOSE 89°-$1.25

PANT SUITS in stock
(Polyester - Double Knit)

TOPS $1.50 up

SLACKS $4.25 UP

(Polyester & Wools)

SWEATERS

SCARF SETS

OPEN MON. - THURS 10 AM ‘TIL 9 PM

SAT. 10AM- 6PM

OPEN CHRISTMAS EVE TIL 6:00 p.m.
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To our Friends and their Families.
We’re dropping in to wish you the

MERRIESTCHRISTMAS EVER!

Andy& Tooties
Denman   
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SEASON'S GREETINGS
Tally-ho! We're dashing off to get this holiday

message to all our friends and neighbors. The

most grand, joyful Christmastide to you all,

filled with many seasonal festivities. And a

warm ‘‘thanks’ for your patronage.

BRUCE SLOCUM
Insurance Agency

48 Main St., Dallas. Pa.

675-1167

  

   

 


